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Introduction
Hello clubs of Division 26D,  my name is Leah Robinson. 
Welcome to the Monthly Electronic Bulletin (MEB) for the month 
of June. I hope you have all ended the school year on well terms 
and are ready for a great summer! This month, we had an 
amazing Divisional Council Meeting (DCM). Thank you again for 
all who came; it was a huge success.
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1. Pride Reports
Please remember to complete your Pride 

Report's. The May Report is due June 10, the 
link is below .

Pride Report Link
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2. Summer Service Idea
The school year is coming to a close but service still continues! The 
Summer Service Project was decided through the Buddy system at 
our May DCM. Each team worked together and came up with some 
ideas and explained why their ideas should be selected and used 
based on the criteria below. 

l How will it benefit the Cayman Islands?
l How will it allow the Division to work together?
l How can we involve our Kiwanis Family (other branches)?

The Key Clubbers idea selected was President Kabira Palmer and 
Vice- President Sarvesh Sobrun of the Key Club of John Gray High 
School. The suggestion was to volunteer at a chosen Vacation Bible 
School or Summer School Program or provide  supplies such as 
crayons, pencils, erasers, etc.  to a Vacation Bible School or Summer 
Program. More information will be provided in Leah's Updates.

3. Club Officer Training
Club Officer Training session will be held at our next 

Divisional Council Meeting (DCM) in June, for those who 
missed the training in April.

4. May Divisional Council 
Meeting Recap
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Thank you to all five clubs of Division 26D for attending the DCM. 
Thank You to Cayman Prep and High School for hosting and 
decorating the venue. 

At our second DCM in May the Presidents gave a report on their 
clubs, we also discussed future divisional projects, in addition we 
played many games and participated in bonding activities and got to 
know each other. We participated in a Divisional Project, where we 
carried books to donate to the Kiwanis Book Mobile. We then 
wrapped and packaged the books collected and presented them to 
Kiwanian Mr Rudd Van Der Plujm. 
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5. Goals for the New School Year
l In the month of May I visited 3 out of the 5 Key Clubs of Division 

26D, John Gray High School, St Ignatius and Cayman Prep and 
High School. My goal is to visit the clubs of division 26D at least 

once during my term. 
l Another goal I have is to have a fellowship activity each month 
because it is really important that all clubs know each other which 
will then lead to ease in communication which can then promote 

inter-clubbing amongst the Division.
l Another goal I have is to have at least six DCMS in my term as 

Lieutenant Governor.
l Another goal I have is to have each club  increase membership 
growth by 5%. Below is the number of members each club should 

increase by.
Cayman Prep and High School- 2

Clifton Hunter High School- 2
John Gray High School- 3
St. Ignatius High School- 2

Triple C High School- 2

6. Governor Sohayla's Project
Your 2018-2019 Florida District Governor, Sohayla Eldeeb, developed the 
Govenor`s Project "Keys to Educate." Her Governor`s Project strives to cut 
down the illiteracy rate and to provide more attention to foster children, 
juveniles, and those in special education classrooms. Therefore, several 
service projects could fall under this umbrella, such as a donating school 
supplies, tutoring, and volunteering in programs that deals with students of low 
socio-economic status. Furthermore, when you fill out your Pride Reports, you 
can mark projects under the Governor`s Project type if it meets the criteria.
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7. Club Of The Month
Each month a club will be highlighted as the Club of the Month. On the 20th of 
each month you are asked to send why your club should be selected as the Club 
of the Month via email divsion26d@floridakeyclub.org or WhatsApp +1 (345) 
322-8704 based on the following criteria.

Criteria: 

l What project(s) has your club done this month that was truly outstanding 
that  you think that your club should receive this title as the Club of the 
Month?

l What puts your club apart from the other clubs, who will also be running 
for this title?

The Club of the Month is listed below.
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Cayman Prep and High School

8. Kiwanis Book Mobile
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Please try to have at least two representatives from each Key 
Club present at the Book Mobile.

9. DCM's and Divisional 
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Projects
Below are the dates and  locations of upcoming DCMs selected through the 
survey sent out to each Key Clubber and Faculty Advisor of Division 26D. 

Please confirm with your schools that the dates given have no conflicts with 
other events.
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10. Christmas in July

Christmas in July is a program that provides new clothing, school supplies and 
toiletries to children living in homeless shelters in Florida. We will be 
participating in this project. We will be collecting and packaging travel sized 
toiletry items at our June DCM.

11. Websites
Webmasters are asked to create a Key Club website for their 
club using Weebly (www.Weebly.com) which is a friendly tool for 
creating websites without any costs for their club to post 
pictures, promote club projects, etc. You can use YouTube 
tutorials for help, for further information contact Kiwanian Ruud 
Van Der Pluijm via email ruudvdp@gmail.com or Via telephone 
+1 (345) 947-9956

Key'P Up

12. Key'P Up
Key’P Up is a blog where inspiring and captivating stories (called Key 
Features) provided by the mighty, mighty Florida District are 
accessible from anywhere. Get the scoop on other passionate Key 
Clubbers, go behind the scenes of the District Board, and—best of 
all—be empowered by the work of others! Key’p Up serves as a 
comfortable community where like-minded individuals can spread 
motivation and a love of service. Please Visit this page by clicking the 
link above.
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13.District Contact 
Information:

This information below is substantial information that each Key 
Clubber of Division 26D is required to know as it relates to the 
Executive Board, Division 26D Lieutenant Governor  and our 
Zone K Administrator of the Mighty, Mighty, Florida District Key 
Club.

l District Governor Sohayla: governorsohayla@floridakeyclub.org
l District Secretary Emily Burris: Secretary@floridakeyclub.org
l District Treasurer Yohanna Torres: Treasurer@floridakeyclub.org
l District Editor Gabriel Layne: Editor@floridakeyclub.org
l District Executive Assistant Maria Lakdawala: 

Executiveassistant@floridakeyclub.org
l District Webmaster Dominic Martinez: Webmaster@floridakeyclub.org
l District Administrator Donna Parton: Admindonna@floridakeyclub.org
l Lieutenant Governor Leah Robinson: Division26d@floridakeyclub.org
l Zone K Administrator, Division 26 Dawn Campbell: 

Aazonek26@floridakeyclub.org

14. Clubs and Sponsoring 
Kiwanis Club 

Division 26D is comprised of the following clubs, and are all 
sponsored by the Kiwanis Club of Grand Cayman:
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1) Clifton Hunter High School
2) Cayman Prep and High School
3) St. Ignatius High School
4) Triple C High School
5) John Gray High School
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